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Welcome to the Empowering Leadership: Computing Scholars of Tomorrow (EL) Alliance! The EL Alliance Newsletter is designed to provide EL Alliance participants, partners, and colleagues with information about the EL Alliance; opportunities for students, mentors, and partners; and news about the computing community. More comprehensive information can be found at the EL Alliance Website, http://www.empoweringleadership.org.
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A Letter from Richard A. Tapia

Dear Empowering Leadership Alliance Community,

On behalf of the EL Alliance Leadership Team and our partners, I’m happy to welcome you to the first edition of our EL Alliance newsletter, which will be coming to you each month to provide announcements about EL Alliance activities, information about career opportunities, suggestions about ways to be involved, and news from the broader computing community.

The first months of the EL Alliance were a firestorm of activity, establishing our plans for the Alliance and leading up to several significant activities at the Tapia Celebration of Diversity in Computing in Orlando, Florida this October, where we were delighted to meet with hundreds of students and faculty with a vested interest in the EL Alliance. We’ve also launched our mentoring program, which matches protégés to mentors for Internet-based mentoring. All of these initiatives are described in greater detail in this newsletter and on our Website, http://www.empoweringleadership.org.

I’ve been writing articles and giving presentations lately on the issues facing minority students and faculty. You may be interested to read my article that appeared in the Chronicle of Higher Education entitled “True Diversity Doesn't Come From Abroad,” or reviewing the study of faculty at the top 100 university departments by Donna Nelson of the University of Oklahoma, entitled “A National Analysis of Minorities in Science and Engineering Faculties at Research Universities” (see both under "Resources" on the EL Alliance Website). I joined Dr. Nelson and spoke about her findings at a Newsmaker Media Briefing at the National Press Club in Washington, DC in October.

The EL Alliance is off to a great start—more than 100 students from across the country have registered to date--and your participation is important. We want to hear from you about your experiences at your home institution, and get your feedback on the progress of the EL Alliance. We’ll be in contact from time to time on specific issues, but you can always write to us at info@empoweringleadership.org

On behalf of the EL Alliance leadership and partners, welcome. We’re looking forward to a highly charged EL Alliance year in 2008!

Sincerely,

Richard A. Tapia

Principal Investigator, EL Alliance
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Student Opportunities

Learn more at http://www.empoweringleadership.org. Deadlines are variable unless otherwise noted.

Paid Summer Programs at More than 300 Schools in the US and Overseas

http://www.agep.us/summer.asp or http://www.igert.org/summer.asp 

2008 Graduate School Programs and Professional Development Support at More than 100 Schools

http://www.agep.us
Interdisciplinary Doctoral Programs Offering Stipends of $30,000 per Year Plus Tuition and Expenses

http://www.igert.org
Luis W. Alvarez Fellowship in Computational Science (post-doc at Lawrence Berkeley National Laboratory).

http://www.lbl.gov/cs/html/alvarez.html

Deadline: 01.11.2008

The fellowship allows recent graduates with a Ph.D. (or equivalent) to acquire further scientific training at one of the nation’s leading facilities for scientific computing.

NASA Undergraduate Student Research Program

http://www.vsgc.odu.edu/usrp/

Deadline: 01.31.2008

National Science Foundation Computing and Information Science and Engineering Research Experiences for Undergraduates

http://www.nsf.gov/crssprgm/reu/list_result.cfm?unitid=5049
Google Anita Borg 2008 Scholarships

http://www.google.com/anitaborg/
Deadline: 02.01.2008

$10,000 and $1000 academic year scholarships designed to encourage women to excel in computing and technology; awards will be made based on the strength of candidates' academic background and demonstrated leadership.

Significant Opportunities in Atmospheric Research and Science (SOARS)

http://www.soars.ucar.edu/
Deadline: 02.11.2008

SOARS is an undergraduate-to-graduate bridge program that is equal parts research internship, learning community, and mentoring program. SOARS offers comprehensive financial support for summer research and graduate school for up to four years.
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Student News and Research

Rutgers Undergraduate's Personal Experiences Dramatically Impact Academic and Career Foci

Javier Rosa, a Rutgers University undergraduate with a double major in computer science and mathematics, recently had two very different experiences that have helped him focus on his future educational and career plans: he attended the Tapia 2007 Conference, and he was diagnosed with testicular cancer.

After participating in the SUPERB summer undergraduate engineering research program at the University of California, Berkeley and joining the EL Alliance, Javier attended his first professional conference: the Tapia Celebration. There he saw student presentations that helped him visualize his own participation in conferences, which he expects to do over the coming year. "I really enjoyed the exposure to other people who were promoting their ideas and experiences," said Javier, "as well as the opportunity to meet with so many role models and fellow students."

Immediately after the conference, Javier was diagnosed with cancer, for which he is already undergoing treatment. "The cancer has caused me to really consider my research options and interests," he said. "I've always been intrigued by open source software and applications, and plan to stay active in those areas. But now I'm certain that I will pursue an advanced degree in biocomputing, with applications to the medical field. The ever-increasing power of computers provides incredible opportunities in human health, including the study of more complex biological systems related to drug effectiveness and development, protein folding, and hopefully cures for cancer."
EL Alliance Student Selected as Cray Inc. High Performance Computing Graduate Fellowship

Mackale Joyner, a doctoral student at Rice University has been selected as the first recipient of the Ken Kennedy-Cray Inc. Graduate Fellowship Fund, a fellowship honoring the late Ken Kennedy and endowed by a $150,000 gift to Rice University from Cray.  Ken Kennedy was a pioneer in high performance computing (HPC) with a 30-year career at Rice, during which he founded the Department of Computer Science and the Computer and Information Technology Institute.

Joyner is specializing in HPC, focusing on compiler optimization and programming languages. ”I’m honored to receive this fellowship. Ken was my advisor, and he had high standards for all of his students while also encouraging them to conduct research and take advantage of opportunities like internships. "He was the one who first suggested I go to graduate school, and I don't think I'd be earning a Ph.D. and pursuing an academic career if it weren't for him," Joyner said. Joyner plans to graduate with his Ph.D. in May of 2008, and after that pursue a post-doc position.
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EL Alliance Community: Be Involved! Mentoring and More

 Join the EL Alliance Mentoring Program – Sign up at the EL Alliance Website!

The EL Alliance has launched its online mentoring program designed to connect undergraduate and graduate minority students from research universities across the country with experienced and caring national leaders in the computing fields. Protégés and mentors are matched based on the protégés' preferences as well as on the experience and qualities of a mentor. One unique aspect of the EL Alliance Mentoring Program is the option for peer mentoring within a cohort group where one mentor will guide a group of students. This model will provide opportunities for students to form relationships with colleagues from across the country. This Internet-based mentoring program provides protégés and mentors with an accessible, supported environment to stay in touch and discuss issues of interest to the students, such as career options, coursework, opportunities for extracurricular experiences, and areas of concern.

EL Alliance Facebook Group

http://www.facebook.com/p.php?i=926870&k=5ZF43WPYQWT15KDBS15Z&r&v=2

The EL Alliance seeks to provide opportunities for its members to connect with one another. To meet this challenge, we plan to implement various channels that will meet the needs of different people. One such channel is the EL Alliance Facebook group. The EL Alliance is a closed group, so if you would like to join, email Cynthia Lanius,clanius@bellsouth.net, and she will send you an invitation to join. See you on the EL Alliance Facebook group!

Talk to us!

Send in your comments about the EL Alliance, programs you’d like to see, and your own experiences by writing to us at info@empoweringleadership.org.
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EL Alliance Partners and Partner News

At the onset of the EL Alliance, there were 24 partners from industry, academia, and government. That list has now grown to more than 60 institutions with people interested in the success of the EL Alliance.  For a current list of partners and the leaders at those institutions, see http://www.empoweringleadership.org/About_Us/community.html

Several EL Alliance partners, including Auburn University, Harvey Mudd College, Virginia Tech, the University of Texas at Austin, and Rice University were particularly active in recruiting and supporting the participation of students in the Richard Tapia Celebration. Of the 213 students in attendance at the Tapia Celebration, 71 were from EL Alliance partner sites.



EL Alliance @ Conferences

Richard Tapia Celebration of Diversity in Computing

October 14-17, 2007 – Orlando, FL

http://www.richardtapia.org
The EL Alliance was a big part of the Richard Tapia Celebration of Diversity in Computing Conference on. EL Alliance leaders participated in the event, meeting students and partners from around the country. The EL Alliance held a welcoming reception that was attended by more than 100 people, including more than two dozen university deans, directors, department chairs, and faculty who were there to meet the students. The EL Alliance had a panel entitled “If Universities Care So Much about Diversity, Why Do Computing Departments Fail at Retaining Their Underrepresented Minority Students? “and a Birds-of-a-Feather session, “A Change for the Better: Help Create Recommendations for Computing Departments to Retain Students.”

This year's Tapia Celebration drew 413 registered attendees, including 231 students and 62 faculty members representing a total of 101 universities. Through the support of many organizations, 133 students received scholarships to attend the conference. Additionally, 34 companies and research institutions participated.

Special Interest Group on Computer Science Education: SIGCSE

March 12-15, 2008 – Portland, OR

http://www.cs.duke.edu/sigcse08/

At the 2008 SIGCSE conference, the EL Alliance will have representatives participating in an exhibit booth and in a panel along with several organizations also interested in issues facing underrepresented minorities. The panel will include presentations by these organizations, and will provide information on how the SIGCSE community can become involved. Students are encouraged to apply to be conference aides, which includes a full fee conference registration and the opportunity to meet and network with leaders in the computing community. To apply, go to http://www.cs.duke.edu/sigcse08/studentVolunteers.html or contact Dan Garcia and Jeff Forbes, Student Volunteer Coordinators, ddgarcia@cs.berkeley.edu  and forbes@cs.duke.edu
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Resources

Each month, we feature a few resources of interest covering mentoring, career options, advising, and current issues in computing. More resources can be found at the EL Alliance Website.

Chronicle of Higher Education

http://www.empoweringleadership.org/Resources/pubs_reports.html

“True Diversity Doesn't Come From Abroad,” by Richard A. Tapia, Rice University, 54 (2007): B34

Report on Minorities in Science and Engineering

http://www.empoweringleadership.org/Resources/pubs_reports.html

 “A National Analysis of Minorities in Science and Engineering Faculties at Research Universities," by Donna Nelson, University of Oklahoma
The Mentor

http://www.psu.edu/dus/mentor/

A free electronic publication about academic advising in higher education
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Quote of the Month

"Now more than ever, the nation's changing demographics demand that we include all of our citizens in science and engineering education and careers. For the U.S. to benefit from the diverse talents of all its citizens, we must grow the pipeline of qualified, underrepresented minority engineers and scientists to fill positions in industry and academia."

--Dr. Irving P. McPhail, Executive Vice President and COO, National Action Council for Minorities in Engineering (NACME).
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